
Friday, February 9th, 2018

Asssalam Alaikum JK, SK & Grade 1 Parents,

We hope this letter finds you well Insha'Allah. As you may have noticed, there have been some changes that have been applied to the Kiss-and-Ride program during early dismissal. In order to make the process more quick, efficient and safer for everyone, we request that all parents cooperate with the changes outlined below.
One of the main reasons that IFSD implements early dismissal for JK, SK and Grade 1 is to control traffic flow in our parking lot and ensure our young students are picked up safely. Previously, the teachers on duty would escort students individually down the steps and into their car. However, this had been creating a backlog of cars in the parking lot which sometimes continued until regular dismissal time at 3:30 pm. Teachers were also noticing that parents would drive away without buckling in their child further raising serious safety concerns about the current dismissal protocol.

As has been put into practice this week, the teachers on duty will now supervise students as they walk to their vehicle themselves. Parents are requested to come outside of the vehicle once they are directly in front of the school building and help their child sit inside and fasten their seatbelt before driving forward. IFSD values the safety of our students and all parents and we encourage parents to take a few extra seconds to ensure safety for themselves and the other occupants in the vehicle. Teachers will only be escorting students to their vehicles if the weather is bad or if they need to discuss something with parents.

If you would like to discuss something with a teacher we request that you park in the far lot and speak to the teacher after 3:15 pm. 

Jazak'Allah Khair for your cooperation and all your support in implementing our new safety measures.

Sincerely,


Sr. Farzana & Sr. Muna
Sr. Uzma & Sr. Naeela
Sr. Sabreen
 

